Town of Woodstock Selectmen's Meeting Tuesday, September 16, 2014

Selectmen: Jim Fadden Jr., Joel Bourassa, Gil Rand

Staff: Judy Welch, Steve Welch

Public: Patrick Griffin

Joel called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:

Patrick Griffin:

Patrick inquired about the 250th Banners. The Board agreed to hold a public auction, at Soldiers Park, on Saturday, October 11th, at noon.

Minutes of the September 2, 2014 Meeting:

Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the September 2, 2014 Selectmen's Meeting. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Old Business:

The Board acknowledged the companies that responded to the ad for engineering services. Discussion was tabled until each company could be provided with an RFP.

New Business:

Signed Checks.

Steve informed the Board that he has a situation with the waterline that runs along the Reservoir Road and feeds the yellow fire hydrants. Steve explained that ledge came down and crushed the waterline causing about \$10,000 in damages. Steve has spoken with the Chief MacKay who informed Steve that the Fire Department doesn't hook onto the yellow hydrants. They only hook onto the red hydrants or feed from the river. Gil motioned to discontinue the pipeline that comes from the reservoir to the yellow hydrants. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative. Joel requested that all yellow hydrants be bagged and taken out next summer.

Gil motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting at 6:55 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

September 30, 2014

R.G. Roud